

2000 L Street, NW Suite 406 Washington, DC 20036 202.544.1034 • phone 202.544.3556 • fax

December 18, 2007

The Honorable Mike Crapo United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

The Honorable Hillary Rodham Clinton United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senators Crapo and Clinton:

On behalf of the Rape, Abuse & Incest National Network, I am writing to congratulate your successful efforts to introduce and pass the resolution that designates the week of February 4, 2008 as National Teen Dating Violence Awareness and Prevention Week (S. Res. 388).

Statistics suggest that teen dating violence is a growing problem in communities across the nation. It is our hope that passage of S. Res. 388 will encourage high school officials, law enforcement entities, and state and local governments across the United States to implement activities that will promote greater awareness of, and help prevent, teen dating violence.

RAINN applauds you and the other cosponsors of S. Res. 388 for your efforts to ensure the unanimous passage of this resolution in the United States Senate. Thank you for your continued commitment to safeguarding our nation's children and youth against violent crime. We look forward to working with you on this crucial issue.

Sincerely,

Scott Berkowitz

President

NATIONAL SEXUAL ASSAULT HOTLINE: 1.800.656.HOPE NATIONAL SEXUAL ASSAULT ONLINE HOTLINE: RAINN.ORG